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The Harper Center, 
which houses the 

bookstore, is a new 
addition to the 

Creighton University 
campus.

Creighton University in Omaha is 
the site for Nebraska Press Women’s 
April 20 spring conference, which 
will focus on Then, Now and 
Beyond. It’s a fitting topic for both 
the conference and the university, 
which was established in 1878 and 
has expanded in the last decade 
and now encompasses 130 acres 
of campus.  New additions include 
The Harper Center and the Ryan 
Center for women’s athletics, both 
on the east end of campus. The 
campus bookstore is located in the 
Harper Center. The university has 
more than 7,700 students from 
across the United States and 41 
countries, and it offers more than 
50 undergraduate and 20-plus 
graduate programs.

The Princeton Review listed 
Creighton as one of the nation’s top 
377 colleges and universities in the 
2013 edition of the annual college 
guide. The university also made the 
top 20 list in two categories related 
to qualify of life activities.

The conference will begin 
at 8:30 a.m. with registration, 
coffee and rolls in the Hitchcock 
Communication Arts building, 

where Eileen Wirth, Ph.D., 
NPW member and chair of the 
Department of Journalism, Media 
and Computing, will welcome 
attendees and show them around. 
The new department is a cutting-
edge and forward-thinking 
department that prepares graduates 
for success in an information-rich 
world by melding programs in 
journalism, graphic design and 
computer science.

From there, the conference moves 
to the nearby Skutt Student Center 
for the remainder of the day. The 
membership meeting takes place 
from 9:30 to 10:30. Wirth, who 

Eileen Wirth, in front of St. 
John’s Parish on the campus 
of Creighton University, will 
coordinate the convention 
and will serve as the keynote 
speaker, providing stories 
gleaned from her new book.
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In the two years I served as vice 
president of Nebraska Press Women, 
I had the privilege of being involved 
in creating the Marian Andersen 
Nebraska Women Journalists Hall 
of Fame and inducting the first two 
groups of amazing women into the 
hall of fame.

The hall, located at Andersen 
Hall on the UNL campus, now has 
the photos and biographies of nine 
women who have been inducted. 
Two more, Clara Colby and Maxine 
Moul, will be inducted during the 
awards luncheon at the NPW Spring 
Convention April 20 at Creighton 
University in Omaha.

Colby, who lived in Beatrice from 
1872 to 1904, edited and published 
The Women’s Tribune for 26 years, 
informing isolated Midwestern 
readers about the women’s suffrage 
movement. She traveled as a 
national women’s suffrage speaker 
and was one of Elizabeth Cady 
Stanton’s lieutenants. She was one of 
the organizers of the Women’s State 
Suffrage Association in Nebraska 
and served as its president from 
1885 to 1898.

Moul, who grew up in Burt 
County, began her career at the 
Sioux City Journal in Sioux City, 
Iowa, and later, with her husband, 
purchased the Syracuse Journal-
Democrat. They expanded that 
operation into Maverick Media with 
publications in southeast Nebraska. 
She has been the U.S. Department 
of Agriculture’s Rural Development 
director for Nebraska since 2009, 
previously serving as Nebraska’s 
lieutenant governor, director of the 
Nebraska Department of Economic 
Development and president of the 
Nebraska Community Foundation.

During the first three years that 
we have sought nominations for the 

hall of fame, we on the NPW Board 
of Directors have learned of so many 
remarkable women who excelled in 
their fields, most of them at times 
when it was very difficult for women 
to even get jobs at newspapers and in 
other areas of communications. They 
were groundbreakers who made it 
possible for us to come along and 
follow in their footsteps.

We owe them a lot and one thing 
we can do is 
share their 
stories with the 
people of our 
state.

Eileen Wirth, 
chairwoman of 
the Department 
of Journalism, 
Media and 
Computing 
at Creighton 
University, has 
taken a big 
step in that 
direction. She 
will be one of 
the speakers at 

our spring convention, talking about 
her new book, From Society Page 
to Front Page: Nebraska Women in 
Journalism.

This book chronicles the stories of 
many Nebraska women journalists 
who were able to challenge the way 
our culture looked at traditional 
feminine roles. From crusading for 
women’s right to vote to fighting for 
civil rights, better working conditions 
for immigrants and food safety, they 
saw great need and they responded in 
the way any good journalist would, by 
communicating to the public about 
the situation and speaking out about 
what must be done to change the 
situation.

I hope many of you will be able to 
be with us April 20 at Creighton for 
Wirth’s 10:45 a.m. presentation and 
for the luncheon at which Sherry 
Thompson, NPW vice president, will 
tell us about the two women we are 
inducting into the hall of fame this 
year. We will also be recognizing 
the high school students receiving 
awards in our high school contest 
and the recipient of the NPW 
Memorial Scholarship.

President’s Column

Bette Pore
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Eileen Wirth, at the Creightonian student newspaper 
office, is chair of the Department of Journalism, 
Computing and Media at Creighton.
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Conference 
theme is 
Then, Now 
and Beyond
by Sherry Thompson

Workshop sessions focus on Then, 
Now and Beyond as speakers will 
talk about trailblazing women 
journalists, keeping up with the 
skills necessary to succeed in 
today’s communications world and 
the many facets of working in the 
communications field. 
Lessons from Our Remarkable 
Foremothers in Nebraska
Eileen Wirth, PhD., never set 
out to be a groundbreaker for 
women in journalism, but if she 
wanted to report on social issues 
instead of society news, then she 
had no alternative. Her years as 
one of the first women reporters 
for the Omaha World-Herald 
gave her a unique perspective on 
groundbreaking women journalists 
who worked in every venue, from 
rural weeklies to TV.

Wirth, chair of the Department of 
Journalism, Media and Computing 
at Creighton University, is author 
of the new book From Society 
Page to Front Page: Nebraska 
Women in Journalism. She’ll 
share her favorite stories from 
the amazing women she learned 
about for the book during her 
10:45 a.m. presentation, Lessons 
from Our Remarkable Foremothers 
in Nebraska Journalism.

The book profiles women 
journalists who, over a hundred 
years, challenged the traditional 
feminine roles in journalism and 
subtly but surely changed the 

world. These women fought for the 
vote, better working conditions for 
immigrants and food safety at the 
turn of the century. They covered 
wars from the Russian Revolution 
to Vietnam, and they were White 
House reporters and minority 
journalists who crusaded for civil 
rights.

“This is a must-read story of 
Nebraska women journalists’ efforts 
to gain respect and credibility in a 
field that was dominated by men,” 
NPW Past President Ruth Brown 
says about the book. “Wirth uses 
her firsthand experiences to help 
tell the stories of the little-known 
Nebraska trailblazers who preceded 
her. Placing the stories in the 
context of their eras, Wirth makes 
observations that will entertain and 
enlighten both male and female 
readers as she documents the 
progress.”
Managing Your Ever-Changing 
Career
Amy Gubser is an executive career 
coach, certified resume writer and 
founder of CareerlaunchUSA with 

Dr. Eileen Wirth

Deadline for COA 
nominations 
approaches
by Martha Stoddard

Now is the time for all good 
Nebraska Press Women members 
to come to the aid of their 
organization. Specifically, it’s 
time to start thinking about the 
NPW member who most deserves 
recognition as this year’s NPW 
Communicator of Achievement. 

Nominations for this year’s award 
are due July 1, but early entries are 
welcome.

The annual COA award is the 
highest honor that NPW bestows 
on its members. The award is given 
based on a member’s achievements 
and contributions to the profession, 
to the community and to NPW/
National Federation of Press Women. 

Any NPW member may submit 
nominations. Just write down who 
you believe should be considered 
and why. Send the nomination, 
along with your contact information, 
to: Martha Stoddard, 2846 Sedalia 
Drive, Lincoln, NE 68516, 
melizabeth@inebraska.com. 

The winner will be announced 
at the fall convention. That person 
will then be entered in the national 
COA competition.

Two people are ineligible for 
nomination: Bette Pore, current 
NPW president, and Joan Burney, 
1993 NFPW COA winner.

Past COAs are:  Norma 
Carpenter, Velma Price, Helen 
Green, Lilas Thomas, Lilly Frels, 
Marianne Beel, Wilma Crumley, 
Lois Lambley, Judy Nelson, Marj 
Marlette, Judy Johnson, Vicki 

continued on page 5continued on page 4
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is author of the new book From 
Society Page to Front Page: 
Nebraska Women in Journalism, 
is the featured speaker at 10:45.

At NPW’s noon luncheon, 
two women will be inducted 
into the Marian Andersen 
Nebraska Women Journalists 
Hall of Fame. The winner of the 
NPW Memorial Scholarship and 
winners of the NPW High School 
Communications Contest will also 
be recognized at the luncheon.

The first session after lunch 
features Omaha career coach Amy 
Gubser focusing on Managing 
Your Ever-Changing Career. It will 
be followed by a 2:45 p.m. session 
on Reporters, Bloggers, Publicists 
and More. Speakers are Loretta 
Carroll, a former news anchor 
who now owns her own public 
relations and communications 
firm, Carroll Communications, and 
Deena Winter, a former newspaper 
reporter and blogger who is now 
with Nebraska Watchdog.

Options for free time from 4:00 to 
6:00 include attending Mass at 5:00 
at Saint John’s Church, an historic 
gothic structure, on the Creighton 
campus, visiting the nearby 
Midtown Crossing or Old Market, 
exploring Creighton’s campus on 
your own or relaxing at the motel. 

The Awards Banquet begins at 
6:00 and will be in the Skutt Student 
Center. Winners of this year’s 
Professional Communications 
Contest will be recognized with 
certificates. Sweepstakes Awards 
will go to the three NPW contest 
entrants who accumulated the most 
points overall.

Registration for the conference 
is $50 for the full day, including all 
meals; $15 for lunch only; and $25 

Creighton hosts NPW spring conference  continued from page 1

COA nominations  
continued from page 3

The NPW spring conference begins in the Department of 
Journalism, Media and Computing located in the  Hitchcock 
Communication Arts building, a new cutting-edge and forward-
thinking department.

for dinner only. Send reservations 
to Stephanie Geery-Zink, 
7352 S. 29th St, Lincoln, NE  68516. 
Registration deadline is April 10. 

A map of the Creighton campus is 
available on the university’s website, 
http://www.creighton.edu/maps. 
Parking is available in the garage on 
24th Street or anywhere that says 
visitor parking. 

Questions about the 
conference? Email Eileen Wirth at 
emw@creighton.edu.

Directions to the Creighton University Campus
To reach the campus coming from the west:

1.	 Take I-80 East
2.	 Take exit 452 to I-480/Hwy 75 North toward Eppley Airfield/

Downtown (get into far right lanes)
3.	 Take exit 2A, Dodge/Harney Streets
4.	 Turn right onto Douglas (one way east)
5.	 Turn left onto 24th Street
6.	 The entrance of the parking garage is on the east side of 24th Street.

Links to the map and directions will be emailed to conference registrants.

Miller, Jill Claflin, Mary Ann 
Blackledge, Karyn Stansbery, 
Evelyn Aufdenkamp, Lori Potter, 
Gwen Lindberg, Sue Fitzgerald, 
Andrea Cranford, Mary Crawford, 
Mary Pat Finn-Hoag, Barb Batie, 
Dorothy Fryer, Glennis Nagel, 
Cheryl Alberts Irwin, Ruth Brown, 
Barb Micek, Martha Stoddard, Terri 
Hahn, Stephanie Geery-Zink and 
Sherry Thompson.
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Conference theme: Then, Now and Beyond  continued from page 3

Amy Gubser

Loretta Carroll

Deena Winter

years of training and practice under 
her belt. She knows what works and 
what doesn’t in terms of positioning 
yourself for your next great career 
opportunity, and she’ll share those 
insights in the session on Managing 
Your Ever-Changing Career.

Whether you’re seeking a new 
job or you’re switching careers, 
Gubser can equip you with the 
tools necessary for success. Having 
worked with topnotch global 
executives and professionals in a 
variety of industries, she provides 
her clients with the experience 
necessary to launch their careers 
to new heights. Using a range of 
strategies and proven techniques, 
Gubser provides her clients with a 
full spectrum of career services that 
goes above and beyond and serves 
her clients’ greatest needs.

She holds a master’s degree in 
adult education/human resources 
from the University of Houston in 
Clear Lake, Texas, and a bachelor’s 
degree from Iowa State University 
in Ames, Iowa.
Reporters, Bloggers, Publicists 
and More
Loretta Carroll, owner of Carroll 
Communications, and Deena 
Winter, a reporter for Nebraska 
Watchdog, are speakers for the final 
session of the day. They will talk 
about how their past journalism 
jobs prepared them for their 
current positions.

Winter calls herself a cowgirl 
flunkie who grew up in the 
hardscrabble, frozen tundra of 
North Dakota, where she looked 
forward to rodeos, county fairs 
and picking rocks. She attended a 
private Catholic college in North 
Dakota. Based on a teacher telling 
her she was good at writing, Winter 

selected mass communications as 
her major. An internship at the 
local paper got her hooked on 
being a newspaperwoman. Her 
first real job out of college was 
with a paper called the Northwood 
Gleaner, where the veteran, gray-
haired reporter still tapped out 
stories on a typewriter. 

She has worked as a stringer for 
the AP and Denver Post, reporter-
of-every-kind for the Bismarck 
Tribune and city hall reporter for 
the Lincoln Journal Star before 
leaving that job to become a 
blogger. When her husband didn’t 
think it made financial sense for 
her to work for free, she took a 
paying job in October 2011 doing 
watchdog reporting for Nebraska 
Watchdog. 

Winter’s focus at the session is 
from reporter to blogger and back 
again – it’s a wild ride in the new 
world of journalism.

Carroll launched Carroll 
Communications and began 
her career as a public relations 
strategist in 2004. Prior to that, 
she worked for 15 years at KMTV, 
anchoring three daily newscasts at 
the CBS affiliate. Her reporting was 
concentrated in the areas of health 
care and politics.

As a public relations consultant, 
she has expertise in crisis and issue 
management, social and traditional 
media, online marketing and web-
based strategies. Carroll partners 
with clients likely to value smart 
communications integrating online 
marketing, social media and web 
strategies for maximum impact.

Carroll attended Syracuse 
University–Newhouse School of 
Public Communications.
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NPW contest awards to be 
announced at banquet
by Mary Jane Skala, contest director

You won’t want to miss the NPW 
communications awards banquet 
at 6 p.m. April 20. It’s part of the 
NPW spring meeting at Creighton 
University.

Of the 129 entries from 21 NPW 
members, 43 won first place and 
have been forwarded to NFPW 
headquarters in Falls Church, VA. 
for the national NFPW contest.

As the results came in, the 
fun for me was reading the 
praiseworthy comments from 
judges. The judges included 
accomplished professional friends 
from my 40-year journalism 
career in Cleveland.

They included an award-
winning reporter, a newspaper 
photographer/PR guru who 
now works for Johns Hopkins 
University in Baltimore, and 
a retired newspaper editor/PR 
expert who was editor of an Ohio 
daily, a public relations chief for a 
major U.S. railroad and PR staffer 
for Blue Cross Blue Shield.

I also found a historic guru here 
in Kearney to judge two historical 
books, while the arts editor at the 
Kearney Hub read a screenplay 
and, with glowing comments, 
awarded it first prize.

I can’t wait to share the 
comments and impressions 
from the judges, especially my 
friends in Ohio whose eyes were 
opened to the quality of Nebraska 
journalists,

Mark April 20 on your calendar. 
Enjoy the day learning about 
journalism, sharing throughts 
with other members, then being 
honored at dinner that night.

National winners will be 
honored at the NFPW conference 
in Salt Lake City on Saturday, 
Aug. 24. Winners will be notified 
by mail several months before 
that. Our Nebraska work is 
outstanding, and I’m sure we’ll 
bring home awards from Salt Lake 
City, too.

Calendar

April 5 - Deadline to 
make motel reservation 
for spring convention.

April 10 - Deadline 
to register for spring 
convention.

April 19 - 6:00 p.m. NPW 
spring board meeting and 
dinner, Motel 6 University 
Plaza, Omaha, NE.

April 20 - NPW Spring 
Convention at Creighton 
University, Omaha, NE.

Oct. 12 - NPW Fall 
Convention, Lincoln, NE.

Contest Director Mary Jane Skala preparing to open entry 
envelopes at the Kearney Hub on Jan. 19. The NPW awards will be 
presented at our spring convention at Creighton University.

Lo
ri

 P
ot

te
r

Save the Date
NPW Fall Convention

October 12 
Pioneer offices in Lincoln
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Two women will be inducted 
into Hall of Fame in April
by Sherry Thomspson

Marian Andersen  
Nebraska Women 
Journalists  
Hall of Fame Honorees
Wilma Crumley – 2011	
Bess Furman Armstrong – 2011
Lynne Grasz – 2011
Marjorie Marlette – 2011
Beverly Pollock – 2011
Deanna Sands – 2011
Mildred Brown – 2012
Harriet Dakin MacMurphy – 2012
Mary McGrath – 2012
Clara Bewick Colby – 2013
Maxine Moul – 2013

Two women will be inducted into the 
Marian Andersen Nebraska Women 
Journalists Hall of Fame during the 
Nebraska Press Women’s spring 
conference in Omaha on April 20.

Clara Bewick Colby and Maxine 
Moul have been chosen as this 
year’s honorees. The induction 
will be conducted during a noon 
luncheon at Creighton University.

Clara Colby (1846–1916), 
Nebraska’s most prominent 
suffragist, was a newspaper editor 
and lecturer whose personal 
commitment to equal rights 
resulted in a national career and 
an international reputation. Born 
in England, she immigrated to 
Wisconsin in 1854 and entered the 
University of Wisconsin in 1865.  

In 1872, Clara and Leonard Colby 
moved to Beatrice, Nebraska, where 
Leonard opened a law practice and 
Clara started a public library and 
community theater. As editor and 
publisher of The Woman’s Tribune, 
which originated in Beatrice in 
1883, Colby provided isolated 
Midwestern readers with news 
of the national women’s suffrage 
movement for 26 years. 

“She holds the record for the 
longest running suffrage newspaper 
published by an individual,” says 
Laureen Riedesel, director of the 
Beatrice Public Library. “While 
other contemporary suffrage 
newspapers were being published 
in places like Boston, San Francisco 
and New York City, Clara was 
publishing in Beatrice, Nebraska. 
Rather than bemoaning the 
remoteness of her location, she 

utilized it as an opportunity to write 
for and about the Western women. 
Clara Bewick Colby traveled to 
suffrage conferences on both coasts 
and wrote about the journeys to and 
from the events, as well as accounts 
of the conference activities.” Colby 
was a close friend of Elizabeth Cady 
Stanton and Susan B. Anthony.

Maxine Moul, who has a degree in 
journalism from the University of 
Nebraska–Lincoln, began her career 
at the Sioux City Journal in 1969. In 
1971, she and her husband, Francis, 
founded Maverick Media Inc., a 
printing and publishing firm, in 
southeast Nebraska and purchased 
Francis’ hometown newspaper in 
Syracuse. Maverick Media grew to 
eventually include five weekly rural 
newspapers, two magazines and 
eight free shopping guides. By the 
time the Mouls sold the business 
in 1988, there were 120 employees, 
with 80 of them in Syracuse. 

Maxine was experienced in 
every aspect of producing a 
community newspaper. She wrote 
sports stories and feature stories, 
covered city government, edited, 
took photographs, worked in the 
darkroom and set type. In 1975, she 
took over financial management of 
Maverick Media and was president 
and CEO in the late 1980s. 

In 1990, Moul entered politics and 
was elected lieutenant governor, 
serving nearly three years. At the 
governor’s request, Moul crafted the 
administration’s rural development 
policy and served as chair of the 
Nebraska Rural Development 
Commission.  In 1993, the governor 
appointed her director of the 

Nebraska Department of Economic 
Development.  After leaving state 
government, Moul served as the 
first chair and then president of the 
Nebraska Community Foundation.  

 Since 2009, Moul has served 
as the Nebraska State Director at 
USDA–Rural Development. 

“When Maxine entered public 
service, she applied the skills and 
expertise of a good journalist to her 
work in government and politics. 
She has been an ardent and effective 
supporter of rural development and 
sustainability, continuing to serve 
the kinds of small communities 
of which her newspapers were 
a part,” said Charlyne Berens, 
professor and associate dean, 
University of Nebraska –Lincoln, 
College of Journalism and Mass 
Communications.

With the induction of Colby 
and Moul, the Marian Andersen 
Nebraska Women Journalists Hall 
of Fame includes 11 members.  
Nominations are open to the public, 
and honorees are selected by the 
NPW Board of Directors.
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NPW Spring Conference Schedule

Then, Now and Beyond
Friday, April 19

6 p.m.	 Board meeting 
	 Conference room, Motel 6 University Plaza, 330 N. 30th Street, Omaha
	 Meal catered by Katie’s Greek Restaurant ($15 to be paid with registration)

Saturday, April 20
8:30–9:15 a.m.	 Registration, welcome, coffee and rolls, 
	 Overview of Department of Journalism, Media and Computing

	 Hitchcock Communications Arts Creightonian Newsroom (east end 	of hall on 2nd flr)
	 Eileen Wirth, chair of Creighton’s College of Journalism, Media
	 and Computing

9:30–10:30 a.m.	 Membership meeting
	 Skutt Student Center, Room 105
	 Bette Pore, NPW president
10:45 a.m.	 Lessons from Our Remarkable Foremothers in Nebraska
	 Eileen Wirth, chair of Creighton’s College of Journalism, Media and Computing
Noon	 Hall of Fame luncheon
	 Skutt Student Center, Room 104
	 Recognize college scholarship winner, Barb Batie, scholarship director
	 Recognize high school contest winners, Holly Oswald, high school contest director
	 2013 Marian Andersen Nebraska Women Journalists Hall of Fame inductions,
	 Sherry Thompson, vice president
1:30 to 2:30 p.m.	 Managing Your Ever-Changing Career
	 Skutt Student Center, Room 105
	 Amy Gubser, founder of CareerlaunchUSA
2:45 to 3:45 p.m.	 Reporters, Bloggers, Publicists and More
	 Skutt Student Center, Room 105
	 Loretta Carroll, owner of Carroll Communications
	 Deena Winter, reporter, Nebraska Watchdog
3:45 to 4 p.m.	 Concluding remarks
	 Eileen Wirth
4 to 6 p.m.	 Free time suggestions

•	 Visit the nearby Midtown Crossing or Old Market (guided outings may be 
available if enough interest)

•	 Attend 5 p.m. mass at Saint John’s Church on Creighton’s campus
•	 Walk around the Creighton campus on your own
•	 Relax at the conference motel

6 p.m.	 Awards banquet
	 Skutt Student Center, Room 104
	 Mary Jane Skala, professional contest director 
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NPW Member NewsBoard Meeting
The NPW Board of Directors will 
meet at 6 p.m. April 19 at Motel 6 
University Plaza. 

Dinner for those attending the 
board meeting will be a salad 
buffet catered by Katie’s Greek 
Restaurant. Cost is $15 and should 
be included with your conference 
registration.

Thank You
In this season of thanks, 
I want to remember all 
of you, who are such an 
important part of my life. 

Also, belated thanks for 
the beautiful Nebraska 
gift that NPW gave me 
at the fall convention in 
Grand Island. It is on my 
desk at work to provide 
daily reminders of your 
thoughtfulness. Numerous 
people have commented on 
how unique it is, and I am 
proud to say that it is from 
my NPW friends. Thank 
you so much!

~Ruth

Welcome, 
Nebraska Press 
Women
Colleen Gallion, associate editor, 
West Nebraska Register, colleen.
wnr@gmail.com, 308-382-4660 
or 800-652-2229 (toll-free, 
in-state), 2708 Old Fair Road, 
P. O. Box 608, Grand Island, NE 
68802-0608. Home:  2535 Del 
Monte Ave., Grand Island, NE  
68503, cell: 308-383-0020.

Kelly Helm Smith, 
communications and 
drought resources specialist 
for the National Drought 
Mitigation Center at the 
University of Nebraska–
Lincoln, ksmith2@unl.edu,  
402-472-3373, P.O. Box 830988, 
Lincoln, NE, 68583-0988. 
Home: khelmsmith@yahoo.com, 
1930 Otoe St., Lincoln, NE  68502, 
home/cell phone:  402-202-6587.

Welcome, Colleen and Kelly!
Also, congratulations to 

NPW member Vicki Jedlicka, 
publications and media assistant 
for UNL Extension in Lancaster 
County, for expanding her 
membership to the National 
Federation of Press Women. 
Congratulations, Vicki!

Membership 
Reminder
If you have not yet renewed your 
membership for Nebraska Press 
Women and/or National Federation 
of Press Women, a great time to 
do so is before the April 20 NPW 
spring convention.

And now you can join or 
renew your NPW membership 
easier than ever online at http://
nebraskapresswomen.org/?page_
id=210. Or send dues to NPW 
Treasurer, Stephanie Geery-Zink, 
7352 S. 29th St., Lincoln, NE  68506. 
NPW memberships are:
•	State affiliate professional 

membership: $30
•	State affiliate retired 

professional: $15
•	State affiliate, student: $15
NPW/NFPW professional 

membership dues are payable to 
NFPW Membership, P.O. Box 
34798, Alexandria, VA  22334-
0798. NFPW memberships are:
•	State/national professional: $96
•	State/national retired: $35
•	State/national student: $30
Be part of NPW and/or NFPW 

networking and professional 
development. Join or renew today!
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Former NPW member dies
by Judy Nelson

Former Nebraska Press Women 
member Karyn Stansbery died 
Oct. 1, 2012 in Bellevue. She was 81.

Karyn loved to both hear and 
tell good stories, which she did 
through words and pictures as 
a freelancer and correspondent. 
She was a great verbal storyteller, 
as well. You can find her “Boot 
Hill—Tombstone History of 
Ogallala,” written for the FUN 
GUIDE supplement to the Keith 
County News in Ogallala, on the 
Web at www.rootsweb.ancestry.
com/~nekeith/boothill.html. She 
told great stories about her work 
on and findings for that article, 
and thoroughly enjoyed such 
research.

For years Karyn lived north of 
Ogallala, near Lake McConaughy. 
Both the Sandhills and that wide 
expanse of water and sky suited 
her, and were often reflected in her 
photographs.  

Later she moved to Bellevue, 
to be near her daughter, Melody 
Peters, and Melody’s family.

A woman of strong convictions 
and great passions, Karyn loved a 
lively discussion. She had a great 
laugh, and a wonderful curiosity 
about the world around her.

Karyn served on the NPW 
board as treasurer. She was the 
driving force behind NPW’s 
memorial scholarship, and served 
as scholarship chair in the early 
years of the scholarship’s formation.  
Later she was honored to be named 
an NPW Woman of Achievement.

Karyn is survived by her daughter 
and son-in-law, two grandchildren, 
a niece and nephew, friends, and a 
number of lasting memories made 
with those who knew her. She was 
preceded in death by her husband, 
Clifford, and son, Billy, who were 
killed in a plane crash when Billy 
was just a boy.

Spring Conference Registration Form
Name__________________________________________________________________________________

Address_____________________________________ 	 City/State/Zip_____________________________

Phone_ _____________________________________ 	 Email____________________________________
April 19 Dinner for board meeting–$15______
April 20 Full-day registration–$50_______ 	 Lunch only–$15_ ______ 	 Dinner only–$25______
Late registration fee (after April 10 add $5)

Please email late registration information to Stephanie Geery-Zink at stephaniegeeryzink@gmail.com.

Dietary restrictions_______________________________________________________________________
Registration deadline: April 10
Make checks payable to Nebraska Press Women. (If sending a corporate check, please indicate who it is for 
and enclose a registration form for each person the check covers)
Send checks to Stephanie Geery-Zink, 7352 S. 29 Street, Lincoln, NE 68516.

Conference Motel
A block of rooms has been reserved 
at Motel 6 University Plaza, 330 
N. 30th Street, located a mile from 
the Creighton University campus. 
The motel features free Wi-Fi and a 
conference room, where the Friday 
evening board meeting will be held. 
Free parking is available.

Rates are $48 a night, with no 
additional charge for a second 
person in the room. Reservations 
must be made by April 5 to receive 
the conference rate. For reservations, 
call 402.345.2222 and ask for the 
Nebraska Press Women rate.

To reach Creighton University 
from the motel, go north on 30th 
Street to Burt Street. Turn right 
and follow Burt to 24th Street. 
Turn right onto 24th Street and 
go south about a block and a half 
until you come to the entrance of 
the parking garage on the east side 
of 24th Street. Turn into the garage 
and park anywhere but the spots 
reserved for Jesuits.


